
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

27 August 2025

Ministry ofPubli£ Service and Administrative Reforms

Circular Letter No, 59 of 2025

E/439/5/02 A

From: Secretary for Public Service

To: Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

Brainstorping sessIon for new recruits of Office Auxiliary Cadre - change bf gate

Please refer to this Ministry’s Circular Letter No. 56 of 2025 regarding time off facilities to
be granted to new recruits of the Office Auxiliary Cadre to attend a brainstorming session organised
by the Government Office Auxiliary Union on Thursday 18 September 2025 from 09.30 hours to
13.00 hours at the Municipal City Council of Port Louis.

2. The Union has informed that the brainstorming session has been rescheduled for Monday 15
September 2025 at the same time and venue.

3. In this connection, it would be appreciated if, subject to exigencies of the service and upon

production of relevant documentary evidence, newly recruited Office Auxiliary/Senior Office
Auxiliaries posted to your respective Ministry/Department could, on request, be granted time off on
Monday 15 September 2025 from 09 30 hrs to 13 00 hrs to attend the brainstorming session.

a\
in (Mrs)C. R. Seew&J

Secretary for Public Service

SICOM Building ?. Corner Che\'mau and Reverend Jean Lebrun SHeets, Port Louis
I'el: (230) 405 4 100 Fax: (230) 2 12 4160 Email: civser@ govmu.org


